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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee Meeting held at the 

Sampson Room, Memorial Hall at 7.00 p.m. on 13th March 2018. 
	Present:
	Councillors J Marsden, H Rodgers, S Turner, B Hanley, P Mander (Chair).

	In attendance:
	 C Cave (RFO); S Wyatt (Clerk).

	
	

	155/17
	
	Apologies for absence were received from; Cllr. Whitney; Mike Wellington; George Foy; Suzanne Cass.

	156/17
	
	No declarations on interest. 

	157/17
	
	There was no variation in the order of business.

	158/17
	
	There was no public participation.

	159/17
	
	The Minutes of the SPC meeting of 13th February 2018 had been circulated. The minutes were approved and signed by the Chair.

	160/17
	
	Report of the Marketing/Fundraising Group;
Suzanne Cass had emailed an update for the meeting –

1. Information has been provided for the business plan.

2. Swimathon - think we are 4th on the list of top 10 venues.

3. Night swims - dates agreed and bands organised.

4. Daffodil day on 15th April.  Plans are in hand for what needs to be organised. 
In addition – BBC Look North will making a live broadcast from the pool 20/03/18.
Cllr. Mander reported on a meeting attended with Swim England who are very interested in what we are doing. They are to be asked to advise on the pumping and filtration upgrade. Clerk to be asked to write requesting advice. 
Cllr. Turner will email the Swim England funding application form to committee members to advise of answers provided and for additional comments to be suggested. We need to publicise the fact that schools come from deprived areas and Cllr. Mander will provide words to Cllr. Turner on the pumping/filtration work.

Suzanne is suggesting a stall with an activity at Dore Gala (Sheffield). (July 1st for 2 weeks)

Advertising boards – 7 out of 10 advertisers have requested another 12 months. Three are yet to reply.
An update on the banners for the MUGA is to be requested from Mike/George.

	160/17
	.1
	It was agreed to book adverts in the May issue of Dore to Door and Bradway Bugle and in the Dore festival programme, with a quarter page as last year. The cost for the Dore Festival is as yet unknown.
The Marketing group are to be asked to look again at other Sheffield suburbs’ newsletters for advertising. It was suggested that the PE department in Sheffield LEA may know how to publicise the pool within Sheffield schools.

	161/17
	
	Band Concert. Cressbrook band are not available for the initial date suggested. Attempting to arrange another date.

	162/17
	
	Plant /Machinery and Operational Issues; Mike had submitted a brief report via email –
1. Showers will be complete Thursday/Friday. The right hand changing block showers are up and running.

2. George and I have done some patch pair with concrete around the poolside.

3. There are no plant and machinery issue or staffing issues.

4. I've started the process with Visit Peak District and we should be online in the next couple of weeks.
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	163/17
	
	Consultant for plant room improvements – At Cllr. Rodgers suggestion it was agreed that preparatory work which will be an enabler for the plant room improvements needs to be started. Some early tasks identified were:

· Re-work the bin storage area.

· Install a new shed for the village caretaker’s tools.

· Move the caretaker’s tools from the current ‘shed’.

· Move the electrics from the caretaker’s current shed to the edge of the MUGA and/or the wall below the office. The Clerk was asked to request quotes from Hallamshire Heating and Jim Fulton.

	164/17
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence: Nothing to report. 

	165/17
	
	Solarium: The installing of non slip floor tiling to the surface of the steps to the solarium is suspended until overnight temperatures improve.

Nothing has been heard back from Polysolar and the invoice has not been paid.

The lift, although not yet on site at the pool, is ready to be installed once tiling is completed.

	166/17
	
	Staff: nothing to report by Mike but Chris Cave suggested that the Parish Council adheres to the new GDPR regulations in that all staff are issued with new contracts which will state that not informing the Parish Council of changes to address or contact details will be classed as gross misconduct. This was agreed.

	167/17
	
	Finance: nothing to report.

	168/17
	
	Items for the next meeting – Swim England funding application.

	169/17
	
	Confirmed date of next meeting as 10th April 2018 at 7.00 pm in the Pool Office.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 8.20 pm.
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